UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting December 17, 1973 4:00 p.m., Conference Room

## MINUTES

Present: Dean Hart; Associate Dean Desiderio; Assistant Dean Geer; Professors Bingaman, Daniels, Ellis, Goldberg, MacPherson, Minzner, Muir, Norwood, Reynoso, Romero, Simson, Teitelbaum, Walden, Walker; Students Milne, Myers.

The meeting was called to order by Dean Hart and attention was given to the following:

- 1. Minutes of the meeting of December 3, 1973, were approved.
- The Dean announced that Sandra Coleman would be Acting Law Librarian while Professor Fink is on sabbatical. The faculty voted to invite her to all faculty meetings during her tenure as Acting Law Librarian.
- 3. Dean Hart announced the possibility of a grant from CLEPR for the next two years.
- 4. A motion was made, seconded and unanimously passed that the Dean make every effort to rehire Professor Leo Kanowitz on a permanent basis for next year.
- 5. The faculty discussed recruitment of new faculty members for the next year. The faculty also discussed course assignments and part-time teachers for the spring semester.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp

Secretary